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For the last year and a half, I've been telling you about the work of our faculty -- mainly our junior faculty.  When preparing for today's meeting, I considered telling you about yet another stellar faculty member.  There are so many!  For example, there is the new assistant professor in the Department of English who is sponsoring a series of Irish scholars who study castles, castle design, and the archaeology of castles.  There are the two assistant professors in the Foreign Languages and Literature who have already written several books and numerous journal articles in their field of Spanish Literature and who are stellar teachers, connecting with students in ways that truly enhance learning.  And, there is the young faculty member in the medical school who is doing exciting and important research on SARS and pox viruses.


But, I'll save the details about these great faculty for another time.  Today, i want to say a little more than usual about the “mood” of the faculty and about what faculty want for this university.


Most people who become faculty members do so because they have a deep love of learning and of creating knowledge – both in general and in a specific discipline or field of study.  The examples of faculty research I have shared with you in the past show this well.  But, faculty are more than just their research.  Most faculty strive to connect with their students – to pass on their love of learning as well as their knowledge.  And, most faculty are also passionate about being active university citizens – in their research groups, their department, their college, and across campus.


Our system of shared governance provides a mechanism for this citizenship.  And it usually works!  Our committees do much work and strive to send clear messages to the university administration about the faculty’s needs, faculty viewpoints about the state of the university, and faculty ideas and observations about needed changes.


Although we are skeptical about the end result (as usual!), faculty are excited about the opportunity to participate in the ongoing planning process (the process you heard about earlier today from Provost Smith and Vice Provost Peel).   We are excited about the opportunity to participate in setting the university’s goals and priorities.  


It is the faculty who are on the front lines.  It is the faculty who are implementing the major teaching, research, and service missions of the university.  Faculty buy-in to any planning process is important.  Without the buy-in of those doing the major work of the university, any realizing any institutional goals is be difficult.


So, faculty participation from the beginning is a great idea.  And, we are pleased that the Chancellor and the Provost have asked for our input.


And, of course, faculty do have opinions!  We have started our discussions about strategic goals and planning.   From those discussions, it is clear that the faculty want to be involved in the practical issues that large impacts on the nature/culture of our university.  We want to be involved in making the basic choices that must be made as we move forward.


I will outline a few of those basic choices here, putting them in the form of questions that faculty feel must be answered as we decide what kind of university we want to be 5, 10, or 15 years from now.

· Should we continue increasing the number of PhD programs we offer?  (If so, how many, how fast, and at what cost to our existing programs?)

· Should we continue to increase the number of DE course we offer?  And, what is the appropriate ratio of DE to face-to-face courses for our university?

(The answers to these first questions have bearing on the work of the faculty.  They effect faculty workloads and bring up subset of questions such as, 

· is the work associate with teaching a DE course equivalent to the work associated with teaching a face-to-face course? 

· how do we handle the academic freedom issues associated with increased DE offerings?

· What is a reasonable teaching vs. research workload in a research university?

· how do we compete for the best graduate students?)

· How do we increase our research productivity while maintaining, even strengthening, our liberal arts core curriculum at the undergraduate level?

· How wise is it to create new interdisciplinary undergraduate programs in an environment of restricted resources?

· How do we handle increasing enrollments?  Do we allow uncontrolled growth or do we limit enrollment increases?  The answer to this requires examination of both resources and resource shifts.  For example, we must ask, how do very high enrollments in academically weak undergraduate programs effect our academically strong core programs?


As we think about what we want for ECU, we are also thinking about what we need as faculty – about what the university needs if it is to retain and recruit the best faculty.  This is a question that the Chancellor has asked.  It really boils down to “what do faculty want?”  I can provide a short (unprioritized) list:  better health care, a child care center, workloads inline with that of other research universities, a faculty club, moving expenses and start-up money for new faculty (so, as Vice Chancellor Mageean said earlier, we can recruit the very best research faculty), off-campus scholarly leave for established faculty (as is common at all research universities), and salaries that are competitive with our peers (using a fair set of peers!)


All of these things cost money.  With our limited resources, we understand that we must make choices; we must set priorities.  As we discuss the basic choices we have to make – the basic questions we must answer to determine what kind of university will be in the years ahead – we are also working on prioritizing this list of faculty “wants”  We know the current administration will listen to the opinions, ideas, and needs of the faculty and to the faculty’s vision for ECU.  We hope that you, the Board of Trustees, will do so as well.

